

**ST. TAMMANY GEOGRAPHIC INFORMATION SYSTEMS DISTRICT**

**AGENDA – REGULAR MEETING**

August 10, 2021 – 1:30 P.M.

- I. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
- II. ROLL CALL
- III. APPEARERS
- IV. CONSENT CALENDAR
  - a. Regular Meeting Minutes – April 13, 2021
- V. REGULAR AGENDA
  - a. Unfinished Business
    - i. Representation from the St Tammany Municipal Assoc. (STMA)
    - ii. Confirmation that Mike Thiel will be representing the Fire Chiefs
  - b. New Business
    - i. Welcome new member Michael McNeil representing the STP Assessors Office
    - ii. Rick Loggins retirement
    - iii. Use of ArcGIS Quick Capture for Storm Events
    - iv. Upgrade Path for ArcGIS Desktop and ArcGIS Pro
    - v. Interest in the next ESRI Enterprise Agreement
- VI. COMMENTS AND REPORTS
  - a. STPAO Representative
  - b. STMA Representative
  - c. Thiel
  - d. Loggins
  - e. Tsang

Adjournment

.....  
**2021 CALENDAR**

All meetings are scheduled to be held at 1:30 p.m. on the second Tuesday of the month that falls within the April, July, October or January quarter.

Tuesday, August 10

Tuesday, October 12

Tuesday, January 11, 2022

Meeting dates, times and location are subject to change. Please check agenda regularly, or for immediate assistance, please call Craig Johnson at (985)898-2448.



## ST. TAMMANY GEOGRAPHIC INFORMATION SYSTEMS DISTRICT

**Board Members:**  
Rick Loggins, Chair  
Mike Thiel  
Ian Beer  
Benjamin Tsang

### **REGULAR MEETING MINUTES**

**August 10th, 2021**

**DISTRICT CHAIR, RICK LOGGINS**, called the meeting to order at 1:31 p.m.

**ROLL CALL** (a quorum was present) was as follows:

**PRESENT:** Benjamin Tsang (911)  
Rick Loggins (Parish)  
Mike Thiel (FD #1)  
Michael McNeil (STPAO)

**APPEARERS:** Craig Johnson, Mark Dalrymple, Grant Black, Weber Janssen, Robert Crawford, Catherine Robinson and Christine Evans.

**CONSENT CALENDAR:** Regular Meeting Minutes

Minutes from the last meeting (April 13, 2021) were read. We had a motion from Michael McNeil (STPAO) to accept the minutes and a second from Mike Thiel (FD #1) to accept.

### **REGULAR AGENDA:**

- 1) Rick Loggins (Parish) introduced two new Parish GIS staff members; Catherine Robinson (GIS Specialist) and Christine Evans (GIS Technician) as well as our new Director of Technology, Grant Black.
- 2) Chad Whaley (Mandeville) could not attend the meeting, but sent notice that he had submitted forms to become the representative on the GIS District representing the St Tammany Parish Municipal Association. He was told that it would be voted on at the October Meeting of the STPMA.
- 3) Mike Thiel received notice that he had been appointed to represent the St Tammany Parish Fire Chiefs on the GIS District.

- 4) The Chair received a letter appointing Michael McNeil to represent the assessor's Office on the GIS District. The members welcomed Michael McNeil.
- 5) Rick Loggins (Parish) noted that he will be retiring from service with the Parish as of September 30, 2021. He gave a brief history of the creation of the GIS District. He recommended that future Chairs rotate among the five members to give everyone a chance to contribute.
- 6) Robert Crawford (FD #4) noted that there were still some issues to work out in order to share data between the EOC and other Public Safety Organizations, a plug in to integrate ESRI's data into WebEOC is one example. He was able to setup and test Geo Event Server to use to track vehicles and personnel during an event.
- 7) Current participants in the ESRI Enterprise Agreement were asked if they were interested in renewing in 2023? All current participants responded affirmatively

#### **COMMENTS AND REPORTS:**

Chair Rick Loggins asked each member to describe any GIS Projects that they were working on that other members might be interested in.

- 1) Robert Crawford (FD #4) noted that he is working on a Parish flood model with the Flood Inundation Center. He also mentioned that he is helping FD #13 setup an ESRI Enterprise Deployment.
- 2) Mike Thiel (FD #1) noted that there is still a lot of work to do to ensure that First Responder data is integrated into WebEOC.
- 3) Mark Dalrymple (Covington) noted that recently he has been receiving Public Record Requests, but Covington has no policy or procedures for responding to these requests. He noted that Craig Johnson (Parish) shared the forms the Parish uses.
- 4) Michael McNeil (STPAO) noted that the Assessors Office is working on a new Assessment System with the Clerk of Court and they hope to go live in the Fall.
- 5) All of the participants in the meeting wished Rick Loggins congratulations and good wishes on his upcoming retirement.

**Motion to Adjourn** was made at 3:05 by Mike Thiel and seconded by Rick Loggins. All were in favor.